
CLS PTO Minutes from Monday, May 13th, 2019 

Prayer - Jennifer Davis      Attendance: 10 Parents 3Teachers 

Approve April Minutes, Approve agenda - Emilee Thornton, Kelly Hayes 

Budget report – Stephanie Krizan –Went over some of the fundraiser totals and what those funds are 

allocated toward. PTO proposes to separate accounts for the PTO to be able to fund teacher 

appreciation and school events. Gym, Music, Art, Computers, Library, Outreach and Advertising as well as 

general supplies will not fall under the PTO canopy. A budget line for those items has been suggested 

and will be brought to the school board to include in their school budget.  Joelle Sedivy is currently 

writing a grant for risers for our school.  

Old Business 

 Spring Program review – time, attendance, reception, overall-Discussion on the time of the event, 

thoughts on having it in the evening, but, due to sports conflicts we feel it is better at the current 

scheduled time. Reception went well-having cupcakes on the tables was certainly easier than having a 

line. The cupcakes were wonderful. A big thank you to Darsie Hartzell for making the ‘25’ fondant pieces 

in honor of our 25th anniversary. 

New Business –  

 Track and Field Day – This Friday! - Renee Wuennecke would like an additional 10 volunteers for a 

minimum of two adults leading each group. Rachel Geisler will be on hand for any medical care needed. 

Jodi Johnson would like lemonade stations set up, Emilee Thornton will bring the mix, Stephanie Krizan 

will bring cones for the events and coolers for the drinks. Ribbons will be awarded for 1st, 2nd, 3rd place 

in each grade. It was voted that non-enrolled/home-schooled students are welcome to participate in this 

event, however, they will not be competing with enrolled students for awards. Renee will communicate 

with families and this will be the policy moving forward.   

Summer Business –  

 Summer PTO meeting - Saturday, 6/22, 9:00, Irvine Park across from duck pond-we will discuss 

summer and fall events and potential changes or opportunities for PTO to be structured and operated 

more efficiently. There are several ideas to pursue including quarterly evening meetings, sharing the 



officer positions throughout the school year and possibly having a group of volunteers for quarterly 

events. 

One Fest – Fri, Jul 26, 5 PM – Sun, Jul 28, 1 PM (Fairgrounds) - CLS will have booth again this 

year (Cost: $150). Emilee Thornton will be the lead coordinator for this event. Thank you Emilee!  

 NWSFair - Wed, Jul 10 – Sun, Jul 14 - Stephanie K will see if CLS will be able to have information 

available at the church-at-the-fair day on Sunday 7/14. 

 Pure Water Days Parade – Sat, Aug 10-We will be in the parade this year (Cost: $50). It is 

unknown yet if there will be a float or if we will be walking the route. Jennifer and Darsie will coordinate 

this event and details will be announced as we have them. How fun for our kiddos!  

Fall Business – preparation for a new year! 

 Officers – President, Vice President, Secretary positions open for 2019/2020 school year - We 

will have the position duties posted soon! Please prayerfully consider! 

August Orientation – auction table, new family info sheet? We will have a PTO table at orientation 

this year explaining our planned events and including auction needs. Keeping new families in mind, 

please let Dawn Cox or Jenny Davis know of anything you would like to see at this table or would 

like more information on for any of our events. 

 October Fall Picnic – plan at September meeting  

*November Fall Expo and Chili feed – 11/23 – coordinators for vendors and kitchen-This was a fun 

event last year! Jennifer will head the Chili Feed/Cook Off and Emilee & Amber P will coordinate the 

vendor spots. If you know anyone that would like to be a vendor please let them know! 

Teacher requests-NONE 

Art/Phy Ed/Music/Library needs - Jennifer will order paint for the art room. An art coordinator will be 

needed for next year. The library is in need of a coordinator as well. We have several very loved and well 

worn books that need to be taken out of rotation. The great news is that we have boxes of new books 

that would just need to be added to the Dewey Decimal System. This could be a great opportunity during 

the summer to gain volunteer hours! 



Prayer-Jennifer Davis 

Adjournment  


